

# Landscore Primary School Newsletter - No. 4 Summer 2020

Friday 3<sup>rd</sup> July 2020

## **Last Day of School**

Please note the changes to the last day of school for different groups: If your child is in the Key Worker's group, Reception, Year 1, Year 4 or Year 5, then their last day will be Friday 17<sup>th</sup> July.

If your child is in Year 3 or Year 6, then their last day will be Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> July. Year 2 children who come on Monday and Tuesday will finish on Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> and those who are in on Thursday and Friday will finish on Friday 17<sup>th</sup>.

#### **Parent Questionnaire**

Many thanks to everyone who has completed the online questionnaire that was sent out this week and thank you for all of the positive feedback. If you have not completed the questionnaire yet, you still have until Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> July to submit your response. You can access it at this address:

# https://form.jotform.com /201815448737057

We are always looking for ways to improve so thank you to everyone who has added a comment too. If you would like some feedback from your comment, please feel free to email me directly or put your name at the end of the comment so that we can get back to you.

Dear Parents and Carers,

<u>What a Great Week!</u> Thank you to everyone who has helped to make a return to school for so many of our children a real success. It has been absolutely lovely to see so many smiling faces each day. It has also been great to see the anxiety lessen for many of the children once they realised that the new 'normal' wasn't too scary. Well done to all of the children who have been in school this week as your behaviour has been excellent and you have made us all very proud – thank you.

Reports and New Classes Due to the part time nature of school at the moment, it will be impossible for everyone to receive their report at the same time this year so we have decided to send some home today and the remainder will be sent home on Monday (or will be posted). Should you like to discuss anything in the reports, please contact your child's class teacher via email.

## **Meeting New Teachers**

The table below shows the planned times for children to meet their new class teacher. If your child is in school, then we will arrange for them to meet their teacher but if your child has not returned to school, you are very welcome to bring them into school just for the 30 minutes on the correct day and time. For obvious safety reasons, the meetings will take place outside and children will maintain a social distance at all times. Please let the office know if you are planning to bring your child in for this meeting.

Unfortunately, Mrs Turagabeci and Miss Hughes will not be available to meet the children during these times. Mrs T, however, is hoping to be in school the following week to say hello to as many children as possible.

Date	Present Year Group	Teacher to Meet
Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> July 11:00-11:30	Year 3	Miss Maddison Mrs Houston
	Year 2	
Thursday 9 <sup>th</sup> July 11:00-11:30	Year 5	Mr Willcox Mr Williams
	Year 4	Miss Davey Mr Seller/ Miss Hearn
	Year 2	Miss Maddison Mrs Sarah Williams
	Year 1	Miss Coney
	Reception	Miss Brown Mrs Steph Williams

Year 6 Leavers In an effort to make our Year 6 children's final few days at Landscore special, whilst working within safety guidelines, the Year 6 teachers have managed to plan a few of the traditional events. On Monday 13th July at 1:30pm, children will carry out the traditional shirt signing on the field. Please make sure your child has a spare white school top in their bag (not worn to school) and also their own permanent marker to use. Tops will be laid out on the field for others to sign.

On their final day, Tuesday 14th July, we will hold a celebration assembly in school with just the Year 6 children at 10:45am. We would also like to continue the tradition of a Leavers' tunnel, (a socially distanced one of course), which parents of Year 6 are invited to. This will take place at the end of the final day, Tuesday 14<sup>th</sup> July, at 2:45pm. Any Year 6 children who are not in school, are invited to attend any of these events.

On Wednesday 15th July, Mr Willcox has provided you with the opportunity for Y6 children to visit Crealy theme park at the same time but this would be under parental supervision (NB: school staff will not be in attendance). Some of our Year 6 parents are unable to take their child on that day due to work commitments so we would be really grateful if anyone who was happy to take another child with them, could contact the school and offer their services. Many thanks.

<u>September 2020</u> The Government made the announcement yesterday that schools will be open to all children full time from September which is great news. We obviously need to look carefully at all the safety requirements but we are confident that we will be able to offer full time education to all of our children from Monday 7<sup>th</sup> September. I will write to you with more details before the end of term.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend.

Best wishes

Debbie Main